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Happenings 

 
“YOUR VOICE IN THE PARK” flehoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Forest Lake Estates, Zephyrhills, Florida February 2018 

2018 Board Members (L to R) - Mark Matthews, Vince Boido, Trudy Ansel, Jim Dill, 
Carolyn Keithley, Wendy Coache, Rob Faulkner, Rick Schlager, Larry Shapiro 

2017 Board Members (L to R) - Mark Matthews, Vince Boido, Trudy Ansel, Jim Dill, 
Toni Beaton, Wendy Coache, Rob Faulkner, Larry Shapiro, Ralph Bechtold 

Thanks and Welcome 

Thanks to our 2017 FLE HOA Board for all their major 

accomplishments. A special thanks to Toni Beaton and Ralph 

Bechtold for their great support. Toni will continue to help 

with the social activities transition and Ralph will continue to 

be the point person on purchasing memorial bricks for our 

Memorial Park. 

Welcome to our 2018 FLE HOA Board of Directors. The 

Board still has much to accomplish this coming year. A 

special welcome to our two new Board Members…Carolyn 

Keithley and Rick Schlager. Carolyn will be the new Social 

Director and Rick has already jumped in to lead a couple of 

efforts for this coming year. 

Forest Lake Estates Homeowners Association Website 

We are pleased to announce the release of our new website.  Please visit it using a web address of www.fle-hoa.com.   
The website team consists of Wendy Coache, Russ Kubara and Vic Bitel.  Wendy 
and Russ are concentrating on content, while Vic’s concentration is on updating 
our photo galleries. Included in the website are pages containing HOA 
information, a Monthly Social Calendar, a Daily Activities Calendar, copies of 
meeting minutes, copies of newsletters, descriptions of activities and photo 
galleries covering many events. 

Some of the areas, including access to our by-laws, meeting minutes and 
newsletters, are password protected.  There is a single password to be used by 
HOA members.  The password is  hoa33540.  Please protect the privacy of these 
areas by not sharing the password.  The password will be changed from time to 
time and the new passwords will be shared via email and at meetings. 

We are still in the process of updating areas of the website and would appreciate your help.  If you are the leader oF 
an activity and would like to see more information included about your activity, please reach out to any member of 
the website team.   We welcome all feedback and any ideas for adding information.  Please help us make this our 
community website.   

We are easy to contact, use our CONTACT US page or email us at flehoawebsite.com@gmail.com.   

http://www.fle-hoa.com
mailto:flehoawebsite.com@gmail.com
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Message from the desk of Jim Dill 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President 

Forest Lake Estates 
Homeowners Association 

(FLE HOA) 
Officers and Board of Directors 

 
President: Jim Dill 
 1-719-339-5261 
Vice President: Vince Boido 
 1-813-843-1191  
Secretary:  Wendy Coache 
 1-813-395-5650  
Treasurer:  Trudy Ansel 
 1-813-395-8550  
Social Director:  Carolyn Keithley 
 1-813-602-8978 
Advertising Director:  Rick Schlager 
 1-813-788-4244 
Recycling Director: Larry Shapiro 
 607-346- 0217 
Director: Mark Matthews 
 1-813-778-3377 
Director: Rob Faulkner 
 1-902-664-7202  
 
Chairs  
  Membership:  Janice Collins 
 1-813-788-5678  
 jecm02@yahoo.com 
  Activities Mike Reid 
 413-824-5274 
  Calendar: Kera Reid 
 413-824-5426 
 flecalendar@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter: 
 Editor-In-Chief:  Vince Boido 
 Layout:  Carmella Murphy 
 Advertising:  Rick Schlager 
  Larry Shapiro 
  Proofers Pat Irwin 
 Columnists: Wendy Coache 
 Judy Thiese 

Hope everyone had a wonderful New Year. 
We had almost 200 of our family and friends 
join us for New Year’s Eve. We all had a 
great time. 2018 is kicking off with a bang. 
We have so much going on and elected four 
new Board Members. In addition, we held 
our Officer election and will talk more about 
that. In order for us to have another 
spectacular year, we need new volunteers to 
step up and help out. We have had so many 
come forward and we do appreciate your 
help. If anyone is interested in helping out 
with any of our function or activities, please 
contact any Board Member. 

Right after the January 11th General Meeting, I convened a Special 
Board Meeting to elect your 2018 officers and to discuss the current 
Chairpersons. Below is current listing: 

President – Jim Dill 
Vice President – Vince Boido 
Treasurer – Trudy Ansel 
Secretary – Wendy Coache 
Social Director – Carolyn Keithley 
Recycling Director – Larry Shapiro 
Director – Mark Matthews 
Director – Rob Faulkner 
Director – Rick Schlager 
 
Membership Chairperson – Janice Collins 
Activities Chairperson – Eileen Lane 

As you can see, nothing has changed much for 2018. I am looking 
forward to working with all of them this coming year. It should be 
very exciting. 

Also, here are a couple items of interest from our meetings with the 
Board and Steve: 

 Steve announced the 2018 Capital Expenditure Projects and they 
will be making significant changes to the mail box parking and will 
be installing an outdoor fitness area south of the tennis courts. 

 Stuart had installed four new signs – hours of operation for 
recycling area; rules for use of outdoor kitchen; no pets, bikes or 
golf carts in Memorial Park; and resident access to dock near 
Ritchie Dr. 

 Veterans’ plaques should be available within the next few weeks. 
I am working with designer to modify existing plaques and come 
up with final cost. 

 We will have a Health Fair on Feb 27th with the blood mobile in 
attendance. 

continued on page 6 
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Message from the Vice-President and Editor-in-Chief—Vince Boido  
 

Thank You FLE Residents (originally posted on Facebook) 

I started this post off wanting to thank all those who participated in caroling during December. These "groups" on 
Facebook helped to inform, so I would like to place this post in the same "groups" to say thank you. 

I also was feeling extra blessed today, so I hope it is okay to write more. Every day I marvel at how many kind, giving 
people there are living and/or working at FLE, and how we are all fortunate to share this beautiful place on our 
journey. Just reflecting on the recent Christmas season reminded me of the numerous events we had the opportunity 
to be part of in person or spirit. 

I opened the 2018 Resident Directory today, and pages 3 and 4 made me smile. It reminded me of many of the people 
who go out of their way to lead and enrich our lives throughout the year. Thank you so very much! There are many 
others who we know aren't listed, but in their own special way also make living here better. Even as we begin 2018, 
many people are stepping forward to lead and volunteer. I hope they get encouraged and thanked each day, and that 
they can be patient if some of us forget to show our appreciation. 

When we went caroling in December some of us had the privilege of being in the presence of people who could not be 
as active. Witnessing several residents smile and even sing along from a hospital bed in their home is a humbling and 
moving experience. 

Whether we are new to FLE or long time residents, I am glad we can share this part of life's "adventure" together. 
Once again, thank you to all those who share their positive energy. 

One of the functions of your homeowner’s association is to represent homeowner’s 

concerns with park management. The FLE HOA also cares very much about improving 

the community, making a better place to live, and welcoming your ideas. As a result, a 

locked drop box and complaint/suggestion forms will be placed in the club house lobby. 

I have asked Neil Wright to construct a wooden box with a slot at the top and the ability 

to lock the box. 

A copy of the ELS resident form has been included in the back of this newsletter. 

Residents should use this form if they have an issue that needs to be addressed. The 

HOA Board will then go through the forms, solve what problems they can solve and pass 

the rest on to Steve at ELS. Names must be on the forms but will never be used when 

addressing issues. 

Membership, Telephone Directories and Newsletters 

Membership Sales at the Clubhouse on Mondays have ended. If you haven’t already joined, please contact Janice 

Collins, Membership Chairperson.  

Newsletters are only delivered to HOA Members who have not opted for an electronic copy. If a resident arrives late 
and does not have a newsletter, they can contact Janice – so please help us by informing latecomers where they can 
obtain one.  If they are renters they can ask the owner if the dues are paid and if it is, they can get both an electronic 
copy and home delivery. Also you can tell them about the Associate Membership—they get all the features of 
membership except voting privileges. 

Resident Directories were delivered to every residence but if you haven’t receive one, please contact Janice. 

If you have any questions, please call Janice Collins, Membership Chairperson @ 813-788-5678. 
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Social Greetings 

FLE is off to a great start in 2018! 
I want to thank everyone who supported me for the position on your HOA Board. I 
look forward to working with everyone. I plan to work closely with Toni for a smooth 
transition. That being said, it is time to get to work. 

My plan involves the addition of volunteers to work with me. A job shared by many is 
lighter for all. I am looking for volunteers for: 

· Ticket sales Mondays and Tuesdays 
· Kitchen chairperson 
· Band chairperson 

Call me and we’ll talk. Work with me and let’s give back to our awesome community. 
We still have a need for volunteers for Saturday night dinners. Please consider chairing a dinner. We will help you. 

Feb. 3rd  TBA   Music by :  Nunez at Night 
Feb. 10th TBA   Music by:  Dell 
Feb 17th Cornish Hens  Music by:  Feels So Right 
Feb 24th Lasagna   Music by:  Pure Country Gold 

Carolyn Keithley  

Lending for Little Ones 

They are the best of us! They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed 

when these wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. We currently have 

people signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people who have little ones visiting. We have such things 

as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, bicycles and 

more.  

With this program, park residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a visit. 

Even though we have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers willing to lend items to others. 

especially during the busy prime visiting time. If you are willing to lend items for our little ones or, if you 

have a little one arriving and need to borrow something, contact me and we’ll add you to our list and/or 

try to accommodate your needs.  

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at 

the clubhouse.  

I can be reached at 248-459-7187 or bitel1976@gmail.com.  

Thank You, 

Cyndi Bitel 

New Residents for January: Michael & Connie Gray  6351 Forest Lake Dr. 

Relocations:    Ronald Peck & Harriet Pershin 5843 Twilight Dr. 
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Grimsley’s in our Park!  

By Judy Thiese 

Today I thought we’d take a trip down memory lane. How many of you stayed up late on Saturday 

nights as youths or even young adults to watch the late night horror shows? And can any of you 

remember the tv show “Host of Horrors” or do you recall the name “Grimsley”? Well allow me to 

introduce you to the man who with his father’s help, created the character “Grimsley” and comes 

from quite a family of famous television and movie star actors, actresses, directors and producers. 

Robert Foster was born September 23, 1948 to Norman Foster and Sally (Baines) Young-Foster and 

currently resides on Utopia Drive here in FLE with his wife Stephanie Payne Foster. Robert’s only 

sibling was his beautiful & much adored older sister, Gretchen, a former model and world traveler 

who sadly passed away last year, 2017. Gretchen was named after Robert’s & Gretchen’s famous aunt, Loretta Young. 

That’s right. Robert’s mother was Gretchen Young’s sister whose name was changed to Loretta for stage at her agent’s 

advice.  

As a youth, Robert attended Loyola High School of Los Angeles, a Jesuit preparatory school for young men. It is today 

the oldest high school and continuously run educational institution in Southern California. He 

continued his education at Loyola College where he realized his true ambition was to follow in his 

parents’ footsteps on stage. Robert says he literally grew up on Disney sets watching his dad while 

he worked with Walt Disney and Fess Parker as Director in the creation of the “Davy Crockett” 

television series. His father’s legacy is long as he began his career while working as a reporter in 

New York. There he met and married his first wife, Claudette Colbert which too soon ended in 

divorce and after which he began dating Loretta Young. While waiting for Loretta one evening, 

Norman Foster, was introduced to her sister, Sally. It was love at first sight and Loretta was all but 

forgotten when he married Sally Young. His acting career was in high gear as he 

played the son of Will Rogers in the original movie “State Fair”. One time while 

on location with “Zorro” Robert’s dad affectionately referred to him as “the 

little bastard”. HE says… “Twit that I was, I saved his life that day!”  

Robert’s mother, Sally Young, left her own legacy in the acting world working with such great stars 

as Cary Grant and Don Ameche, Spencer Tracy, Clark Gable, David Niven, Franchot Tone and Bela 

Lugosi. She began her career in silent movies and starred in “the Shiek” with Rudolph Valentino as an Arab child.  

She performed in as many as 98 films including the 1933 production of the “Night of Terror” with Bela Lugosi and W.C. 

Fields in “Fools for Luck.” Sadly, Robert lost his mother when she passed away August 27, 1997. 

As a young man, Robert found himself in New York City, taking residence in darkened hotel rooms to sleeping in phone 

booths when eventually, showing all the signs of malnutrition and Beriberi was sent home. After recovery, while 

waiting for a job interview at a local television station, he overheard some mailroom chatter. “Who’s that?” followed 

by the response, “Some big shot from New York.” That big shot from New York had been homeless, wandering the 

streets of the Bowery. Before long, the station owner wanted to meet him. It was Gene Autry who gave him his own 

Halloween Special… a 2 hour time slot in prime time. The old Gunsmoke set was magically transformed into the 

“Grimsley Mortuary. While sneaking into a local cemetery for a photo shoot to somehow entice TV Guide for their 

cover, we noticed an open grave nearby. At the same time a group of schoolchildren happened to come by. They took 

one look at Grimsley in his rotting coattails climbing out of the ground and took off, screaming at the top of their lungs 

for their lives! “One of the highlights was when Robert was working inside the Stretch & Hold Room for entry to the 

Haunted Mansion. As a young girl approached him, she commented, “ I hope you don’t take this the wrong way, but 

you look as if you belong here.” It was one of the greatest compliments he ever received. House rules didn’t allow him 

to tell her he was indeed one of the characters she would meet inside the Haunted Mansion. 

Mom and Aunt Loretta 

Dad with Fess Parker and 

Walt Disney 

continued on next page 
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Near pathological shyness did not help at personal appearances, but one evening, a mother and her daughters 

arrived, all with severe facial disfigurements after a horrid fire. And there they were… posing with Grimsley and taking 

pictures. 

Robert feels he learned a very profound lesson in the space of a few camera flashes that day… “Beauty is indeed in 

the eye of the beholder”! He made certain to kiss each one of them before leaving that day. After that, viewers would 

write Grimsley with the most heart rending stories of personal travesties… the human abyss. Some way, they had 

seen through the wicked persona of Grimsley or perhaps because he was so horrid, they felt they could open up to 

him. 

“Grimsley. Those were the days,” remarks Robert. Television ratings were virtually life and death with real 

competition and so few stations. There were roughly 750,000 viewers on a good night. Robert claims he had Gene 

Autry to thank for the first show, taped on the old “Gunsmoke” set. He made Grimsley’s armchair with a prop found 

on the lot and one night while watching “ The Ten Commandments”… there it was again… in a key scene! It was the 

copper mirror! From Grimsley to the Ten Commandments! Amazing!  

Robert signed the contract to play Grimsley literally 8 hours after his father 

passed. It was Robert’s father who had reshaped the character, refining him 

to an exquisitely rotten person. Prior to his passing, Robert asked his father 

for details of how he’d like his estate handled. His father’s response: “I would 

like Grimsley to conduct my funeral. Norman Foster passed away July 7, 1976 

leaving a legacy as an actor, film director and screen writer and had made 141 

films, 52 as an actor, and 89 as Director, Just for comparison, his production of 

“Davy Crockett” was a world wide phenomenon… and according to Leonard 

Matlin… much bigger than Star Wars! 

Robert continued his acting career through the years and recalls one of his 

major roles as that of “Scrooge” in the Albert Finney movie, “Scrooge”. Once, 

after a performance of Scrooge on stage, children were waiting to meet him and had collided, leaving one with a 

bloody nose. The parents mistakenly thought that Scrooge had punched the little boy in the face. Another time, after 

a performance and the matinee curtain had closed, there was no applause… only a distinct clicking sound coming 

from the audience. Looking beyond the curtain, Robert realized there were no theatre seats… all had been replaced 

with wheelchairs with children with prosthetics for arms, and hands, and enthusiastically clanging their hooks 

together. He was overcome with emotion. 

continued from Dill, page 2 
 

 ELS has submitted new rules and regulations to Tallahassee and we should hopefully get them in the next couple 
months for our review and approval. 

 Our Spring HOA Patio Party will be on March 18th, so mark your calendars now and we will be getting additional 
information out in the coming month. 

 If you have any ideas about potential 2019 Capital Expenditure Projects, please get your ideas to me by end of 
April. 

Wendy and Russ Kubara are finalizing our new website (www.fle-hoa.com) – more information forthcoming  

We will hold our annual HOA meeting on Feb 8th. At this meeting we will review, discuss, approve our 2018 budget and 
introduce the 2018 Officers. This is the most important meeting of the year and hope you all come out. If there is 
anything we can do for you, please contact any Officer or Board Member. Hope you all have a Happy Valentine’s Day! 

Thanks         
Jim Dill 

continued from previous page 
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Announcements 

Cases for Smiles 

 3RD Annual Sew-a-thon 

On Wednesday, February 28, 2018, 
the FLE Quilting Group is sponsoring a 
pillowcase sew-a-thon instead of our 
regular quilting session, from 11am-
3pm. We would appreciate your help. 
We are making bright, kid-friendly 
pillowcases to be donated to 
hospitalized children in the local area. 
This is in support of an established 
international charity. If you can use an 
iron, pin fabric, or sew, using your 
sewing machine or serger, we can use 
your help. You can also donate fabric, 
make one or more pillowcases, or 
donate directly to the charity. Each 
pillow case uses ¾ yard of bright kid-
friendly fabric (100% cotton), for the 
main part, and 1/3 yard of 
coordinating fabric for the cuff.  

If you are interested, please call or 
email me so we can plan our day. We 
will have a short, briefing session on 
February 7th for our volunteers to 
describe the process, so we can begin 
immediately on the day of the event. 
We want to make as many pillowcases 
as we can in four hours. Last year we 
made just over 200! 

You can find out more about this 
charity by visiting their website: 
http://caseforsmiles.org/       

A pattern for the pillowcase is 
available here: http://
caseforsmiles.org/get-involved/ 

Wednesday Quilting  

We welcome quilters of all skill levels, 
from beginner to expert. We meet 
each Wednesday at the clubhouse 
from 11am. to 3pm. Bring your sewing 
machine and some basic sewing tools, 
along with a snack, and join the group 
for a fun afternoon of quilting each 

week. Share tips, learn new 
techniques, get help to finish a 
project, or try one of the small 
projects along with the group. Bring 
along your current project to share 
with everyone.  

 For more information, contact Susan 
Torrens 783-8468 or 
forestlakequilting@gmail.com 

 

Gerry Marchitto  

is back and teaching the following 
classes: 

Line Dancing Lessons Mon. 10:30A 
Tap Dancing Lessons Tues. 9A 
Dancercise/Patio Wed.10:30A 
 

Wedding Vow  
Renewal Ceremony 

February 14th – 10AM 

FLE Memorial Park Dock and 
Clubhouse 

Ceremony will be held 
on the dock followed by 
a light lunch, cake and a 
champagne toast in the Clubhouse 

You must be pre-register 

Registration in the office starts 
January 29, ends February 12 at Noon 

This is hosted by ELS with the help 

from your HOA 

 

 

 

The Sunshine Ladies 
 

The Sunshine Ladies will meet at the 
clubhouse on Wednesday February 
28th. at 11:30 before going to Beef 
O'Brady's for lunch. Color of the day is 
red. For questions or reservations 
please call Suzanne Kozma @248-790-
5477 or Joan Kielb @ 813-782-8937. 
 

Variety of Talent 
March 4 

Get Your Act Together:  

Sing-Dance-Play Instruments- 

Comedy-Etc. 

Call Rose Ide 813-783-1780 

to register before Feb. 27 

Sponsored By Music In The Park 
 

FLE Foto Fans Club 
Would you like to learn how to take 
better photographs? 
Well here’s your chance. 

If you are interested in 
taking better 
photographs, please join us in sharing 
tips and techniques on photography. 
These meetings will be open to all 
levels from beginners to advanced, 
whether you have a simple point and 
shoot camera, a state of the art DSLR, 
or even a cell phone. 

We will hold weekly meetings Friday 
evenings, beginning February 2 
through May 11, 2018. Our first 
meeting will be at the FLE Club house 
in the Ping Pong Room from 7 to 9pm 
on February 2nd. 

Please RSVP by calling: 

Denise Cooperwhite at 813 788-3684 
or Vic Bitel at 248-459-8476. 

http://caseforsmiles.org/
http://caseforsmiles.org/get-involved/
http://caseforsmiles.org/get-involved/
tel:248-790-5477
tel:248-790-5477
tel:(813)%20788-3684
tel:(248)%20459-8476
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Announcements 

Everyone is welcome to join in. We 
welcome newcomers. Please show up 
15 minutes before the start time. 

Weekly Schedule 

Mon & Wed: 9:30am - Frolics 
Tues: 9:30am – Bowling Pin  
Thur & Sat: 9:30am - Hoss Collar (50¢
entry)  
Friday: 9:30 am – Singles Mingles 
 

RECENT SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS  

Bob Rose and Jim Parker placed 4th in 
the 8 Park League Tournament held on 
Dec 18th and 19th. Congratulations to 
them. 

The 8 Park Wednesday Afternoon 
League has begun. Currently the Forest 
Lake Estates have 38 wins and 28 losses 
under their belts.   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

District Amateur tournament will be 
held at FLE on Feb 8/9, 2018. Format 
will be modified draw doubles. 

8 Park League tournament will be held 
at FLE on Mar 12/13, 2018. (To be 
eligible to enter an 8 Park League 
Tournament, you must have 
participated in a Wednesday afternoon 
league play). 

FLE Shuffleboard club will host its 
annual fun day on Thursday, Feb 22. 
You must be a paid member to attend. 
Annual membership dues are $5 per 
person. See Pam Eilts to join and pay 
your dues. 

The Shuffle Group Pot Luck Luncheon 
will be held on Sunday, Mar 4, 2018 

You can find more information on daily 
games and tournaments on the 
shuffleboard bulletin board. 
Any questions, contact : 

Gary MacLean at 813-395-6575 

David Bryans at 226-270-2383 

Ray Dion at 813-782-2045 

There’s Always Room  

for Dessert!!  
SUNDAY, February 11 

6:00 – 7:00 PM 
Due to the Super Bowl on Feb 4th, the 
Ice Cream Social will be the following 
week, Feb 11th. Hopefully it will be 
warmer outside this time and more of 
you will treat yourself and join your 
friends. We only have one more Ice 
Cream Social after this one. So come 
one, come all!!  

 

 

Art in the Park 
It’s amazing how fast time flies. It was 
Christmas only yesterday and today I’m 
sitting at my desk planning my next 
Acrylics class for Art in the Park on 

Wednesday, February 21st. At the last 
HOA General meeting, President Jim Dill 
announced that on St. Valentine’s Day, 

February 14th, a Wedding Vows 
Renewal Ceremony would be offered in 
the Memorial Park with a light lunch to 
follow in the clubhouse. On that note, I 
thought it might be nice for our class to 
paint a more “romantic” picture 
exhibiting and commemorating the 
event. I’ve selected a silhouetted couple 
holding hands as our picture to paint. 
Remember that we start promptly at 10 
am on the stage side in the clubhouse. 
Those who’d like to join us as we paint 
please call Judy Thiese at 813-862-5013. 
Please speak clearly and leave your 
name and phone number so I can 
return your call should I be unable to 
take your call at the time.  As always, 
class size is limited so please don’t wait 
to get your name on the class roster. 
Until then, Happy St. Valentine’s Day! 

 

Trivia 

There are two TRIVIA nights planned 
Sunday, Feb 18th (6:30 p.m.)  and  
Sunday, Mar25th (6:30 p.m.). Entry is 
$2 a person, with a maximum of 6 
max. Singles, couples and part teams 
may register. Please leave your 
“devices” at home. All money 
collected will be returned as prizes. 
To register, please contact Sylvia 
Verdenhalven at 813-702-6071 or 
verdenhalven@sympatico.ca 
 

Beginner’s Ballroom Dancing 
 

Ballroom Dancing started in January 
with 80+ of our residents coming out 
for a good time and learning some 
new dances. You can still join us every 
Monday evening from 7-8 PM on the 
stage side of the Clubhouse. Cost is $5 
per person per week. March 12th will 
be the last session.  

 

Shuffleboard  

Congratulations to Mike and Kera Reid. Kera’s 

hole in one on #13 earned them $450 in the 

Party Hardy Putt-Putt League. This is the largest 

payout of any FLE game/activity. 

tel:(813)%20862-5013
tel:(813)%20702-6071
mailto:verdenhalven@sympatico.ca
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Announcements 

FLE HOA-Sponsored Health Fair 
 

Your FLE HOA invites you to attend our Health Fair on February 27, 2018 at 9:00 AM till 1:00 PM in the Club House. 

Attendees of the health fair will benefit from free early detection and preventative health screenings and educational 

opportunities. 

Some of the exciting opportunities that will be available to all residents will include the following: 

Screenings and measurements: 
 Blood pressure 
 Body mass index 
 Blood glucose 
 Cholesterol 
 Hearing 

Stroke/Carotid Ultrasound (please pre-register at 888-667-7587) 

Educational/informational opportunities: 

 Diabetic Education 

 Stroke Education 

 Orthopedic Education 

 The Creation Health Wellness Center 

 The Volunteers 

 Physical Therapy 

 Wound Care 

 Florida Hospital’s Legacy 

 Radiology 

 Florida Hospital Physician Group 

 Dietician 

 Robotic Surgery 

The Big Red Bus(bloodmobile) 

 We are still adding participants so please join us for a morning of snacks, information, and fun! All screenings and 

measurements will be conducted privately and results will be released only to you. 

The first Ballroom Dancing Lesson was a huge success! 
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Pos Team Points 

1 John & Vea Scollan 1070 

2 Pam Eilts & Dana Parker 957 

3 Bill & Georgiann Koeder 824 

4 Jim Dill & Ginny Kreuer 810 

5 Dwight & Debbie McMahon 789 

6 Dan & Sue Hudson 787 

7 Floyd & Sue Piepenberg 776 

8 Willy Otto & Dawn Mai 773 

9 Mark & Christine Heifner 770 

9 Art & Deanna Bigras 770 

11 Frank & Margaret Honaker 759 

12 Gilbert DePaepe & Elaine Dionne 755 

13 Bob Kuss & Sherry McKenna 754 

14 Norm & Marj Barber 748 

15 Jim & Toni Beaton 746 

16 Kurt & Judy Thiese 740 

17 Ed & Claire Pelc 728 

18 Ron & Joanne Miller 726 

19 Buddy & Joanne Allen 725 

20 Vince & Christine Boido 724 

21 Harold & Carolyn Keithley 723 

22 Bob & Marge Rose 715 

23 Larry & Barb Bates 711 

24 Ted & Sue Melonas 709 

24 Dan Davis & Barb Knight 709 

26 Arnold & Hedy Black 709 

27 Gerry & Judy Chassie 705 

28 Don & Maxine Stevens 704 

29 Dave & Pam Allerding 703 

30 Greg Dill & Jennine Switala 699 

30 Walt & Sue Steiert 699 

32 Allan & Beverly Bryce 695 

   

Total participating players 240  

Low Score:  John & Vea Scollan, & 33  

Greg Dill & Jennine Switala, & 33  

Ted & Sue Melonas 33  

Low Net:  Jim & Toni Beaton 27  

Low Ave:  John & Vea Scollan 36.8  

Most Ones:  John & Vea Scollan 30  

Most Earnings:  Mike & Kera Reid $450.00  

Most Improved:  Harold & Carolyn Keithley 6.7 strokes  

Party Hardy Putt Putt 

League Results through January 17, 2018 
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Recycling Committee Report 
 

In January 2018, we started to lock the paper/cardboard bins and set up collection hours of !0:00 to 12:00 on Tuesdays, Thursdays 

and Saturdays.   Committee personnel are monitoring the bins to make sure that people understand what is permitted and what is 

not.  So far it has gone quite well. 

The main comment that we have received is “it’s a shame that we have to lock the bins and monitor”, which we all concur, but this 

step was taken because unlocked and unmonitored was resulting in garbage being thrown in.  It’s not a perfect solution but it is 

working for now. 

We held a Recycling Committee meeting on Tuesday January 16th and had 22 interested people attend. 

A representative from Pasco County Recycling came to our meeting and discussed the general status of recycling in Pasco.  She said 

that we are actually doing quite well and that a lot of communities have gone to locking bins and monitoring because of abuse. 

We hope to expand our program at some future time, but this is what we are going with right now.  Anyone interested in being 

part of Recycling, please email me  Lshapiro@outlook.com or call 607-346-0217. 

Cans for Kids will be putting out new blue barrels with recycle symbol shortly.  Make sure clean and only aluminum cans go into 

these barrels. 

Thank you   Larry Shapiro 
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TLC Roofing 

Call Jeremy 

813-312-4895 

 

State Certified 

#CCC1328205 
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Elite Mobile Home Sales  
 

Elite Mobile Home Sales is coming to Forest Lake Estates !!! Nancy Jennings is now a full time 
Realtor and is working for Exit Elite Realty. She would like to thank everyone who has listed with her 
and Superior Mobile Home Sales in the past. Nancy will now be managing the Elite Mobile Home 
Sales department and selling all types of homes with Exit Elite Realty. Please call her with any needs 
813-748-1481. 
 

As of February 1st, Elite Mobile Home Sales will be taking the place of Superior Mobile Home Sales. 
Laura Tinsman will be the sales agent for the FLE Park. She lives on Jessup Drive, her number is 813-
701-4991. Look for more information to come from Laura on what Elite Mobile Home Sales can do 
for you. 

 

   Super Bowl Party 
February 4, 2018 – 5:45P  
Clubhouse 
Game starts at 6:30P 
BYOB and a snack to pass.  

tel:(813)%20748-1481
tel:(813)%20701-4991
tel:(813)%20701-4991
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Forest Lake Estates 
Christian Fellowship Church 

 

We are a Jesus centered Bible believing Church 

Worship Service is at 9:00 A.M. Sundays  

in the FLE Clubhouse  

We have communion on the first Sunday of each month 

The Service is one hour long followed by a pastry and coffee hour 
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Propane 

Drop tank at RV office before 11 am, pick 
up after 4 pm. If after 11 am pick up next 
business day 

Must pre pay inside office before tank 
will be filled 

Cannot fill tanks older than 12 years unless they 

have been recertified and tagged 
 

Rates are as follows: 
20 LB Tank $15.00 30 LB Tank $20 
40 LB Tank $30 Price per Gallon $3.00 
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FOREST LAKE STATES PUTT PUTT CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Separate Men’s & Women’s Divisions 

Forest Lake Estates Putt-Putt Club Championships 

Separate Men’s & Women’s Divisions 
 

ENTRY FEE:  $5.00 PER PERSON. Players will be randomly drawn into brackets 

PURSE: **Based on 64 players participating.  

1st Place: $150.00 

2nd Place: $100.00 

3rd Place:   $50.00 

4th Place:   $20.00 

Matches will be 18 holes, 3-hole playoff if tied after 18 holes. Single Elimination. 

No handicaps, Party Hardy League Rules Will Apply 

*Leg #1:   Monday, February 19th  5:30 PM 

*Leg #2:   Monday, February 26th  5:30 PM 

*Leg #3:   Monday, March 5th   5:30 PM 

*Leg #4:   Monday, March 12th   5:30 PM 

*Leg #5:   Monday, March 19th   5:30 PM 

Final:  Wednesday, March 21st, Time to be announced 
*Players may agree to play their match at a different day and time in the event of an emergency, as long as the match is played before the start of 

the next leg. 

All Forest Lake Estates Residents are eligible to play, limited to the first 64 male and first 64 female entries. 

Contact Vince Boido at the putt-putt course on Wednesday afternoons from 3:00 to 5:00 PM.  Or via e-mail at 

flehoanewsletter@gmail.com, or 813-843-1191 by February 14th, 2018. 

ENTRY FORM-DEADLINE FEBRUARY 14, 2018. 

Name:     

Address:    

Telephone Number:    

E-Mail Address:    



 

  Page 17   

 



 

Page 18 



 

  Page 19   

Ready to Cruise and More, LLC 

Ken and Carol French 

6157 Jessup Drive 

Cell: 607-423-6351 

Toll Free: 888-409-6151 

www.ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com 

email: cfrench@ReadyToCruiseAndMore.com  
 

As our website name suggests we can book cruises, but also 
much more. We are a franchise of Cruise Planners which has 
over 1400 franchises in the US. This allows us the competitive 
pricing of the big agencies and websites, but with a more 
personal touch. We also offer travel insurance not only for 
travel we book, but for any travel plans you may have. We look 
forward to meeting you whether you book for travel with us or 
not. Stop by or give us call. 
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Charles Young, Sr. 
~ President ~ 

Experienced 

 Tax Preparation Services 

 Accounting and bookkeeping SVCx 

 Payroll Administration and HR SVCs 

We will come to you! 

Telephone: (352)540-1370 E-Fax: (727) 245-6991 

cyoungsr@youngandson.org 

www.youngandson.org 

TAX AND ACCOUNTING  

 

Decorative Driveways 

813-433-6605 

SUNDANCE AFFORDABLE 

TRANSPORTATION 

Non-Emergency Medical Transportation 

Doctor’ & Dental Appointments 

Grocery Shopping/Social Event 

Airport Delivery & Pickup 

Churches/Synagogue 
 

For Appointment Call Sally: 480-888-6001 

Hair Design by Jay 
colors, hi-lites, razor cuts, styling 

beautiful accessories—hand bags, jewelry, 

sunglasses 

863-514-3934 
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